
Lakeview Elementary School Council  
May17, 2022 @ 7pm:  In Person  
 
Board Members: Chair, Candice Beattie; Vice Chair, Rachelle Ririe; Secretary, Stephanie Kwasney; Treasurer, 
Stacey Keraiff 

Item Owner 

Welcome 
Introductions: 

Candice Beattie, Chair; Richelle Ririe, Vice Chair; Stacey Keraiff, 

Treasurer; Paige, Parent; Coralee, Parent; Stephanie Kwasney, Secretary; 

Leslie, Parent; Russet Ortlieb, Parent, Connie Adserballe, Principal; 

Melanie McMurray, Vice Principal 

Candice Beattie 

Review of Minutes 

• Candice/Stephanie for approval 

Candice Beattie 

Approval of Minutes 

• Richelle/Stacey for approval 

 

Approval/ Additions to Agenda 

• None 

 

Treasurer’s Report 

• The Cookie Special Delivery Day made about $300 dollars 

• Spring Fundraiser – Kernels 
o Delivery Day - May 26 (around 10 AM). Parent Volunteers 

needed. Report to school gym. 
o Kernels Fundraiser – made just under $5000  

Stacey Keraiff 

Administrative Report 

• Moose Hyde Campaign – for the age of the students, we focused 

on treating other people with kindness. 

• Students covered the sidewalks with welcoming chalk art to 

welcome teachers who were coming to participate in education 

surrounding the new curriculum. 

• Planning for next year: 

o Bell times changing to 8:40-3:50 (Two 30 minute recesses, 

15-20 minute lunch). Play time is not going to be offered at 

lunch time to encourage eating during the lunch hour). The 

goal is to encourage physical activity during those longer 

breaks. 

▪ These changes are to accommodate busing. Each 

bus is assigned two schools, and the start time 

needed to be pushed back in order for students to be 

able to arrive on time. 

o We will begin next year with a soft start again. Outdoor 

supervision will start 15 minutes prior to the first bell 

(8:25) and then the school will open their doors 10 minutes 

Connie Adserballe 
Melanie McMurray  



prior to the bell (8:30). There will be outdoor supervision 

until 8:40 when school starts. This helps children be 

welcomed by teachers on a more individual basis. 

o Enrollment is almost identical to this year. There will 3 

classes for grades 3-5. Due to enrollment, there is a 

possibility for a grade 1 and 2 split class.  

o Advertised for a Grade 5 teacher position that was posted 

today. 

o Lakeview will have a full-time counsellor next year. 

o Staggered entry throughout first week of school. 

• Field Trips are back on. Fundraising helps to supplement field trip 

fees, as busing costs have increased dramatically. 

• Assemblies started back three weeks ago. 

• Grade 5 team is planning Grade 5 Farewell. We will be hosting 

Plaxton Grade 5’s. 

• Walking curriculum – great way of moving our bodies and 

connecting with the students. Five teachers have committed to 

incorporating that into their schedules. 

• Mud kitchen will be up until next Wednesday. Water station will 

be scheduled for when the weather is hot. 

• Outdoor Learning Day coming at the end of May. 

• Sport’s Day is scheduled for June 24 and lots of parent volunteers 

will be needed. 

Committee Reports 
District School Council Rep  

• Parent Learning Night  

• Save The Kids – mission is to inform the kids about social media. 
Presentation will be given to different schools. Then there will a district 
wide meeting for parent education. 

o Unanimous vote taken to allocate our $500 dollar parent 
education budget for this program. 

 
Jen Hendry 

Old Business: 
• Kona Ice - Monday June 20 - 12:30-2:30 pm AND Tuesday June 21 - 

12:30-2:30pm 
o Need 1-2 parent volunteers per afternoon 

 
Candice Beattie 

New Business:  
• Assurance Plan 

o Focusing on implementing new curriculum next year. A teacher 
from each grade level was involved in the education held at the 
school last week. 

• Building Community 
o Focused on developing school wide leadership, so that each 

child can develop as a leader. 
o Bringing the school together through assemblies. 
o The principal’s office will move into the heart of the school. 
o Furthering this plan, will take place on the staff meeting on May 

24. 

Connie Adserballe 

Candice Beattie 



o Government has supported a government a program called 
BOOST to help students who may be behind. 

 
o Concerns from parents: 

▪ Disappointment that there was no Grade 5 
Volleyball/Basketball where the team plays other 
schools. Connie did address that this past year the 
Grade 5’s did have intramurals this past year, and have 
plans to have this are in motion for next year. 

▪ Concerns regarding parents being able to enter the 
school. Connie proposed having this discussion with 
teachers. 

▪ School Council can help bring this community together 
by organizing events that we can gather as a 
community, for example Pancake Breakfast, Muffin 
Morning. 

• Bell Times, class configurations 

• Dates of meetings next year 
o School Trustee should attend parent council meetings, but their 

meeting is currently also on the 3rd Tuesday of the month. 
Meeting times for next year will be established at the first 
meeting. 

• Staff Appreciation 
o Stacey to check allotted Staff Appreciation budget. Plans to 

send a food truck (?) to the school for staff to say thank you. 
o Best way to appreciate staff is to send notes often telling 

teachers what they are doing well. 

Announcements/Questions  
 

Meeting Adjourned at 8:53 PM 
Next Meeting: September 20, 2022 
 
 


